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INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE: 	August 11, 2016
TO:		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, TPW & T Committee
FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:	Request to Amend Milwaukee County Ordinances Chapter 4 on Airport Ground Transportation Fees—Scheduled Buses
REQUEST
Amend Milwaukee County Ordinance Chapter 4.05.05 on Commercial Ground Transportation Fees for scheduled buses at GMIA.

BACKGROUND
The Ground Transportation Program at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA) offers passengers a variety of safe, reliable, and comfortable commercial ground transportation services to major regional and local destinations. These transportation services are available at all times including when there is an irregular flight operation/unscheduled aircraft arrival, when there is a demand for service late at night, or during periods of inclement weather. 
The purpose of ground transportation fees is to provide reimbursement for ground transportation operating expenses. At GMIA, ground transportation fees are part of a larger program (including on- and off-airport parking) to offset airport construction, maintenance, and operating expenses for roadways, safety and security staff, ground transportation management staff, salting, plowing, and lighting.  Operating expenses for the passenger traffic roadways at GMIA exceeds $1.5 million annually.
Earlier this year, ground transportation fees for Taxi’s, Transportation Network Companies (TNCs) Shuttles, and Limousines were reviewed and revised to reflect increased costs in operating expenses for passenger traffic roadways.   The airport agreed to review the fees on Charter and Scheduled Buses separately. The proposed recommendation resulted from meetings with representatives of bus companies, while meeting the airport’s goal to treat similarly situated ground transportation providers equally.
Based on meetings with the bus companies, the airport recommends changing the fee structure for scheduled buses to $1 per trip plus $0.50 per passenger.  The current fee structure is $1 per trip.  To ensure accuracy, the airport will conduct periodic audits of the passenger counts by comparing sample counts to the reports provided by the bus companies.  This recommendation has been agreed to by each bus company as their original concerns were focused on the charter bus fees of $10 per day.  That fee structure will remain unchanged.  

RECOMMENDATION
The airport recommends approval of the revised fee structure for scheduled buses effective November 1, 2016. 

FISCAL EFFECT
Approval of the proposed fee for scheduled buses would result in estimated revenue of $40,000, an increase of approximately $31,000. 


Prepared by:	Karen Freiberg, Deputy Airport Director-Finance & Administration


Approved by:
____________________________	__________________________________	
Brian Dranzik				Ismael Bonilla				 Director, Department of Transportation	Director, General Mitchell International Airport	
	
CC:	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive’s Office			
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors					Steven Kreklow, Director, DAS--PSB								James Martin, Director of Administration, Department of Transportation 
